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The Greene County Tourist Promotion Agency held our 2024 Annual Partnership Meeting on Wednesday, March 13,
2024 at the Greene County Fairgrounds where we announced the nominees and winners of the 2023 Hospitality
Awards. The evening allows us an opportunity to provide an overview of the previous year, upcoming marketing
initiatives, and a chance to acknowledge each of the well deserving nominees – all while celebrating tourism and the
hospitality industry in Greene County, Pennsylvania.

We want to send a special thank you to the Greene County Commissioners, Kiln to Table, 5 Kidz Kandy Café & Catering,
RGB Coffee, 4 Seasons Lawn & Garden, West Greene FFA, Lucien, and the Greene County Tourist Promotion Agency
Board of Directors.

Thank you for joining us and we look forward to next year!

Tourism Partnership Annual Meeting

2023 Hospitality Awards
Partner of the Year: Lippencott Alpacas

Nominees: The Denny House; Warrior Trail Association; Cornerstone Genealogical Society; Miss Rain Day Scholarship

Event of the Year: Rain Day Festival
Nominees: Legendary Con; Jacktown Fair; 50’s Fest & Car Cruise; Waynesburg Christmas Parade

Employee of the Year: Echo Johnson, RGB Coffee
Nominees: Cassandra “Casse” Criss, Ryerson Station State Park; Matthew Cumberledge, Greene County Historical
Society; Fred McConn, Harden Family Farm

Volunteer of the Year: Pat Walko, White Covered Bridge Association



Enter your team by April 12th
Give us a call at 724-802-7347 or email us
at growingupgreeneco@gmail.com to

get a team registration form.





RIBBON CUTTINGS

The Greene County Chamber of Commerce recently hosted an official ribbon cutting ceremony for the Franklin
Township Supervisors at Crawford Park.

On Friday, March 15th, Franklin Township Supervisors Corbly Orndorff, Todd Hoy, and William Walker were joined by
township staff/employees, local dignitaries, and the Greene County Honor Guard to cut the ribbon on this project that
took years in the making.

Greene County Chamber of Commerce Executive Director Melody Longstreth welcomed those in attendance.  The
celebration started with the Greene County Honor Guard holding a flag ceremony. All three supervisors spoke of the
behind-the-scenes details regarding the process of the project.  The event featured remarks from retired state
representative Pam Snyder, and PA State Senator Camera Bartolotta. Multiple state grants secured by Snyder and
Bartolotta as well as donors such as EQT and BHE GT&S, a Berkshire Hathaway Energy Company were involved in the
creation of this project that will bring joy to many locals in the community. After the official cutting of the ribbon, 
those in attendance had the opportunity to converse and partake in lunch at the park.  

The Greene County Chamber of Commerce is honored to 
participate in welcoming this new attraction to our area, 
as well as any new attraction, asset or business to our area.

For more information contact William Walker at 
(724)627-5473, or via email at
 secretary@franklintownshipgreene.com 

2024 Calendar of Events!

Now available on

our website here!

You can regis
ter

for events too
!

Chamber of Commerce Hosts Ribbon Cutting Ceremony for 
Franklin Townships Crawford Park Complete Renovation Opening

mailto:secretary@franklintownshipgreene.com
mailto:secretary@franklintownshipgreene.com
mailto:secretary@franklintownshipgreene.com
https://greenechamber.org/chamber-calendar/


The Significance of Boosting Mental Health Coverage in Employee Benefits

In recent years, there has been a growing recognition of the importance of employee health and well-being in the workplace. While
physical health has traditionally been the focus of employee health insurance, mental health has emerged as an equally vital aspect of
overall well-being. In this article, we will discuss the relevance of mental health coverage in employee health insurance, highlighting its
significance for employees and employers alike.

Mental health problems, such as depression, anxiety, and stress-related disorders, have become increasingly common in the workplace.
According to a study in the World Health Organization (WHO), depression and anxiety alone cost the global economy an estimated $1
trillion per year in lost productivity. This statistic serves to bolster the need for employers to assure adequate mental health coverage is
in their employee health insurance plans.

Providing mental health coverage as part of employee health insurance can significantly enhance the overall well-being of employees.
Mental health issues can affect an individual's ability to function optimally in the workplace, leading to decreased productivity,
increased absenteeism, and higher turnover rates. By offering comprehensive mental health coverage, employers can help address
these challenges and promote a healthier and more engaged workforce.

One of the barriers to seeking mental health treatment is the persistent stigma associated with mental illness. Including mental health
coverage in employee health insurance plans can help reduce this stigma by normalizing the discussion around mental health and
encouraging employees to seek the care they need. Additionally, by providing coverage, employers can ensure that employees have
access to a range of mental health services, including therapy, counseling, and psychiatric consultations.

Investing in mental health coverage can yield significant returns for employers. Employees who have access to mental health support
through their health insurance tend to be more productive, have higher job satisfaction, and are less likely to take sick leave. By
addressing mental health concerns proactively, employers can create a positive work environment that fosters employee well-being and
enhances overall productivity and performance.

Although the inclusion of mental health coverage in employee health insurance plans may require an initial investment, it can prove
cost-effective in the long run. By addressing mental health issues early on, employers can prevent more 
severe problems from developing and minimize the associated costs, such as absenteeism, reduced 
productivity, and increased healthcare utilization. Furthermore, healthier and happier employees are more 
likely to remain with the organization, reducing turnover and the expenses associated with recruitment 
and training.

R e a d  M o r e  H e r e

In Memoriam, Ray Vargo 1970-2024

It is with deep sorrow and heavy hearts that the Pennsylvania
SBDC shares the devastating news of the passing of our

beloved colleague, Ray Vargo, Director of the University of
Pittsburgh SBDC. Ray was not just a colleague but a dear friend

to many of us. Ray’s work and service had tremendous the
impact in our network. Serving for over 29 years with the

PASBDC, he worked with over 20,000 Pennsylvania businesses.
His presence brightened our network and touched the lives of

everyone he encountered state-wide. Read more about his
accomplishments in economic development and dedication to

small businesses:

https://entrepreneur.pitt.edu/in-memoriam-ray-vargo-1970-2024/?fbclid=IwAR2JjRSh4FPL7WR5iQC-z_VLf28nx5pL4xk_IxuLIKd5C5js02G8JggOFoI_aem_AWE_KV3pOe3-CDCdFN1hfVDnnUJ2Ono7D6fIIrBnGX7KvYGARnU3pGUFX47ppP86Oo_7PksT33nMDo7CsE4RbbAR




Bowlby Bits - April 2024

Hours: Monday & Wednesday: 9am – 7pm Tuesday & Thursday: 9am – 6pm | Friday & Saturday: 9am – 3pm | 

STORY CLASSES – Spring Story Classes will start on March 4th and run for 10 weeks for babies, toddlers, preschoolers, and
elementary children! Stories, games, songs, crafts, and a snack tailored to each age group. Call or check our website to
register today!

         Baby Lap Sit – ages 6 weeks to 18 months Tuesdays at 11:30am | Thursday at 10:30am
         Toddlers – ages 18 months to 35 months Tuesdays at 10:30am | Fridays at 11:30am
         Preschoolers – ages 3-5 years Tuesdays at 1:30pm | Wednesdays and Thursdays at 10:30am
         Stories Under The Moon – ages 2-6 years Tuesdays at 5:00pm

Call or stop in at Eva K. Bowlby Public Library for more info or to register for any of the above events.
724-627-9776 ● 311 N. West St., Waynesburg, PA 15370 ● www.evakbowlby.org 

MOVIE NIGHT – Enjoy a special double feature movie night here at the library Friday, April 5th, beginning promptly at 7:00
PM. In the Library’s STEM Room. This Month’s Movies are “Trolls: Band Together” for kids and “The Color Purple” for
adults. FREE snack and beverage! Call the library to RSVP your seat(s).

PUZZLE CHALLENGE – Saturday, April 13th @ 9:30am – 12:30 PM. Do you trust your puzzle skills enough to compete
against other puzzle lovers??? The library is looking for 10 teams of two to compete in putting together a 500-piece puzzle
in three hours or less. Contact the library to register. Prize is awarded to the fastest team.

COSMIC BINGO – Join us for a COSMIC fun time at the library on Friday, April 26th at 7:00 PM for a fun night of Glow in the
Dark or "COSMIC" Bingo!

BOWLBY LIBRARY BOARD MEETING – Monday, April 22nd at 6:30 PM; meeting is open to the public.

MAHJONG CLUB – Meets every Wednesday, 1:00 – 4:00 PM. Mahjong is a tile-based game that's been played in Asia for
over 300 years and is gaining global popularity. It's fairly easy to learn the basics. Please RSVP at the Circulation Desk.
Following Club Dates: April 3rd, April 10th, April 17th, & April 24th.

BOWLBY LECTURE SERIES: THE UNDERGROUND RAILROAD IN GREEN AND WASHINGTON COUNTIES – Wednesday, April
17th @ 5:30 PM. Rea Andrew Redd, an experienced history teacher and Civil War reenactor, will describe the history of
slavery and anti-slavery in the two counties north of the Mason-Dixon at the time of the Civil War. How common was slave-
holding in Greene and Washington Counties? How active were the abolitionists? What evidence is there for slaves passing
through this area via the Underground Railroad? Come and learn more of our fascinating history!

CPR/AED TRAINING [AHA] – The library is offering CPR Certification classes for Adult, Child, & Infant First Aid, and AED.
Upcoming dates for classes: Saturday, April 20th. All classes begin at 10:30 a.m. and end at 2:30 PM. Please call Sharon at
724-984-5702 to register; there is limited seating for this event. Cost is $88 and includes training, workbook, Take Home
CPR Kit, 2 yr. certification card & manual.

COMMUNITY SOLAR PRESENTATION – A short 15-minute presentation on Community Solar for homeowners, renters and
business owners followed by questions and answers. Starts at 2:30 PM after the CPR Class on April 20th.

FRIENDS SHARING GRIEF – First and third Monday evening of every month, April 1st and 15th, at 5pm. This is a support
group for those who are struggling with the loss of an important person in their life.







Curbside or In-Office Notary! 
                 Notary service is available by 
                 appointment. Notary work 

(excluding title transfers) is free 
to chamber members as part of your 
membership benefits. 
Email melody@greenechamber.org 
or call 724-998-2386 
to schedule an appointment. 

OFFICE HOURS 
Monday through Thursday

from 10am-4pm 
Friday by Appointment 

Place Your Ad Here! 
Contact

melody@greenechamber.org
for more information! 

mailto:melody@greenechamber.org
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